
 

 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 March 14, 2024 

Contact: Shannon Robledo, Police Lieutenant  
Phone: (626) 403-7265 
Email:  srobledo@southpasadenaca.gov  
 

Police Arrest Suspects with Stolen Property 
 

South Pasadena (Calif.) - On Tuesday, March 12, 2024, at 2:20 a.m., South 

Pasadena Police Officers conducted a traffic stop near Monterey Road and Marengo 

Avenue on a vehicle for expired registration. 

Officers contacted the vehicle's occupants Giovanni Toscano, 31, Viviana Garcia, 

20, Anthony Valle, 21, and a fourteen-year-old juvenile. All were residents of Los 

Angeles. While speaking with the occupants, officers were able to see gloves, masks, 

and several tools commonly used to break into vehicles, in plain view. 

Upon further investigation, officers found stolen property recently taken during a 

vehicle burglary in Sierra Madre. All of the occupants were arrested and booked at 

Alhambra City Jail for possessing stolen property, burglary tools, and conspiracy. Due 

to the countywide Zero Bail Policy in effect, the suspects were released after booking. 

We encourage anyone with information about this incident to call the South 

Pasadena Police Department at (626) 403-7297. If you would like to provide an 

anonymous tip, you may call "Crime Stoppers" at 800-222-TIPS (8477). 
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